PUBLIC WORKS COMMITTEE MEETING
WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 19th, 2020
3:30 P.M.

Present: Arlene Luebbe, Bill Dorsey, Carol Sprinkle, Genie Wambaugh, and Ed Wise.  Mayor Meier and Tim Williams also attended.
Absent: Frank Sommerkamp and Mark Townsend.
Ms. Luebbe called the meeting to order at 3:30 p.m.
Approval of the June 17th, 2020 Minutes. Motion by Mr. Dorsey and seconded by Mr. Wise to approve the minutes as amended.  Corrections to the minutes were made as follows: 
The minutes had the incorrect date on the top of the page.  The minutes should reflect the meeting on June 17th, 2020 and not February 19th.  There was also an error on page two under the heading Drainage Issues,  The first sentence should read “…that SD1 will be repairing…” and substitute “be” for “bill”.
All voted in favor of the motion to approve the minutes as amended.
Old Business
A. Turkeyfoot Road Project Update
Ms. Luebbe reported that the City Administrator has communicated with Mike Bezold, project manager for the Turkeyfoot Road project at KYTC.  Mr. Bezold stated that the Greshman Smith Engineers has now completed the traffic analysis and the next phase will be the appointment of working groups beginning in late September.  The meetings will all be held virtually due to Covid-19 concerns.
Ms. Wambaugh expressed her concern about the State Transportation Cabinet process.  She stated Mr. Kuehne, a resident in College Park, spoke with Mr. Bezold and was told that only a couple of residents would be included in the working groups.  Ms. Wambaugh was not pleased with the amount of participation that would be allowed by KYTC, particularly for those residents that might be directly affected by the new route.  Ms. Wambaugh also stated that Jim Kuehne was told that KYTC did not have the alternate plan (i.e. business route for the new road) that was prepared by Jim Berling and provided by Mayor Meier.  Mayor Meier stated that the plan was given to the District Engineer by himself and State Representative Diane St. Onge several months prior to the public meeting last November.  Ms. Wambaugh also noted that residents in College Park have prepared several bullet points regarding preliminary concepts that were presented at the public open house last fall.
There was a good deal of discussion related to the project and adequate representation for residents.  Mayor Meier stated that he would contract Mike Bezold at KYTC regarding the public meetings and ask for more citizen representation.  He will also inquire about the City alternate plan that was presented to the District Engineer.

2.  Kenton Lands Road Distribution Building
Mr. Wise reported that the building is now complete.  It does not appear that the landscaping recommended by the City and residents in Old Crestview was placed on the site to buffer from the subdivision.  Mr. Wise noted that the building is cordoned off into three sections, and two of the three are now occupied.  He has not seen many vehicles parked on the property, and very little truck traffic. Overall, it is more quiet that originaly feared. 
Staff Reports
1. Summer Road Construction

Ms. Luebbe reminded the members that the City Council had decided to delay the reconstruction work in Lookout Farm for another year due to the pandemic.  Mr. Williams stated that work is progressing on the resurfacing of Chancellor Drive.  Paul Michels & Sons received the contract, and has been upgrading the storm drains in August.  Based on the latest timeline from Pete Michels, we expect the street will be milled and paved the last week August.

2.   Legends Way Drainage Project

Mr. Williams explained that an additional quote on the work was received from Landworx, which was the lowest of the four quotes.  The City Council approved a contract with Landworx at the August 13th meeting.  We are waiting on an official start date from Landworx, but hope the work will begin in early September.

 3.   Centre View Boulevard Sidewalk Extension 
 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Mr. Williams stated that Humphrey Concrete has the contract for this work, that will extend the current sidewalk along Centre View Boulevard in front of the new park.  We are timing the work for the middle of September, after most of the concrete work is completed by the park contractor. 

New Business

Mayor Meier asked Mr. Williams to update the Committee members on the progress of the park on Centre View Boulevard.  Mr. Williams stated that the contractor has marked out the construction area, and started some initial clearing on the site.  The contract calls for a completion date of September 30th, 2020.

Adjournment
Ms. Luebbe announced the next Meeting is scheduled for September 16th, 2020 at 3:30 p.m., if needed.  The meeting will likely be on a virtual platform.
With no further business before the Committee, Mr. Luebbe adjourned the meeting at 4:12 p.m.
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